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The Galloping Gazette 
The Official Newsletter Of The 

Central Virginia Mustang Club 
March 2016 / Issue 351 

 
 

CVMC News 
 
 

Notes from the 
President 

 

 
 
 
March is here!  We are all 

thinking about warmer weather and 
your club is busy planning events.  
CVMC events that we host or attend 
will now be listed in the newsletter.  As 
we confirm dates and places, we’ll 
update the list, post them on the 
Google online calendar, our Facebook 
page, and the newsletter.  Along with 
events that we’ve enjoyed each year, 
we are planning and have confirmed 
some new events such as a spring 
cruise (like the leaf cruise), a winery 
cruise(s), a monthly Mission BBQ 
cruise-in, and a car show at Ft. Lee.  
We hope that you’ll take advantage of 
the fun and join us when you can. A 
full list of planned events can also be 
found at the end of this newsletter. 

 
CVMC By-Law Modifications 
 

CVMC By-Law Modifications - those 
who attended the February meeting 
approved the following changes in 
ARTICLE V:  OFFICERS, Section 1. 

 
The elected officers of this club 
shall consist of President, Vice 
President, Treasurer, Secretary, 
National Regional Mustang Club 
of America Director, and 
Membership Director; a nominee 
for an elective office shall be a 
paid, active Central Virginia 
Mustang Club and Mustang Club of 
America member. Officers shall not 
be eligible to hold more that than 
one (1) of the above offices at any 
one time. No two (2) members of 
an immediate family and or 
household may simultaneously 
hold the offices of’ President or 
Treasurer.  

 
Article By: Kathy McWilliams 
 

CVMC Monthly Meeting 
Minutes 

February 3, 2016 
 

The meeting was called to order at 
7:30 pm by Kathy McWilliams, 
President. 

 
I. New Members:  Greg Finn with 

a 1995 and Dustin Sullivan with 
a Boss 302 and a 1992 GT 
attended. 

II. Old Member News:  Jim Marr 
ordered a 2016 GT/CS, Ruby 
red with a black top.  Ron 
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Martin attended the Scottsdale 
Barret Jackson event. 

III. By-Law Change:  Changes 
proposed by the Board of 
Directors were reviewed.  A 
motion was passed to accept as 
presented. 

IV. Treasurer’s Report:  Ron Martin 
will present the January 
financial information at the next 
general meeting. 

V. Membership Report:  Please be 
sure to renew for 2016 now.  
Nickie Armstrong reported that 
we have 76 members paid for 
2016.  She would like to have 
pictures of all the club 
members with their cars.  If 
you have not submitted one, 
please send it to Kathy 
McWilliams.  The membership 
committee has sent out a short 
survey.   

VI. MCA Report:  Please see Dave 
Dickey’s report in the monthly 
newsletter for details on MCA.   

VII. Spring Show:  The show will be 
held at Regency Square Mall on 
April 2.  The charities will be 
the VCU Massey Cancer Center 
and Feed More Inc. 

VIII. Fall Show:  Ben Bruno is the 
new Chairman.  He will be 
working closely with Kathy to 
make the transition.  The show 
date is 9/17.  This year’s 
charities are the Greater 
Richmond Chapter of the 
Alzheimer’s Association and the 
Positive Vibe Café.  The show 
will be pre-registration only.  
Sponsors are needed. 

IX. Parades:  Llew reported that 
Bon Air will be the first parade 
of the year.  Information on the 
National Memorial Day parade 
can be found in the newsletter.  
See Kathy McWilliams to sign 
up. 

X. Website/Facebook:  No 
updates. 

XI. Cruise Ins:  Plans are being 
made for 2016.  There will be a 
Smithfield show this year in 
May, but no date has been set.  
The grand opening of the 

Dominion Raceway is set for 
April 9th with more details to 
follow regarding the club’s 
participation.  The Motortrend 
show will take place in March.  
See Graham if you are 
interested in displaying your 
car. 

XII. Merchandise:  Please see 
George Godsey for hats, shirts 
of all kinds, cups, name tags 
etc. available.  Place your order 
for coats now. 

 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 
8:55pm. 

 
Article by: Michelle Jordan 

 
 

 
Membership renewals 

 
-2016 Membership Renewal: 

The deadline to renew is fast-
approaching! Only 72 members have 
renewed so far for this year.  Please 
visit our website to renew your 
membership for 2016.  

-Updating your contact 
information: If you have a new email 
or phone number and did not renew 
your membership online, please email 
Nickie Armstrong at 
membership@centralvamustang.com 
to update your contact information. 
Your information is used to contact 
you for the events you have 
volunteered/signed up for – so it is 
critical we have your correct 
information.  

-New Members: Please join 
me in welcoming new members: 

 

mailto:membership@centralvamustang.com
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Dustin Sullivan- 1993 Royal 
Blue GT Coupe, 2013 Grabber Blue 
Boss 302 

 
James Farmer – 1969 Black 

Mach 1, 1970 Red boss 302, 1969 Red 
Mach 1 

Gregory Finn – 1995 Black GT 
Coupe 

Raymond Pentecost & 
Wanda Batten – 2011 Black V6 
Coupe 
 

-2016 Membership Survey: 
The 2016 membership survey is still 
open for your feedback. If you have 
not already done so, please take a 
moment to provide any 
suggestions/feedback you may have 
for the club. The survey will be closed 
at the end of March. A big THANK YOU 
to those of you that have already 
submitted your very helpful 
suggestions!  
  

For those that have already 
renewed, thank you! 
  
Article by: Nickie Armstrong 

 
2016 Motor trend 

international auto 
show 

 

 
 

This year we have again been 
invited to provide a display at the 
upcoming Motor Trend International 
Auto Show at the Richmond Coliseum.  
The show runs from March 11 – 13 
and we have an appointment to move 
in at 5:30 on March 9th. 

 
This show has been a good time in the 
past and we have really managed to 
showcase ourselves to people who 
would not ordinarily get to see our 
cars or even know we exist. 
Personally, I love the way the cars 
look under the lights.  This year we 
have space to showcase 10-13 cars 
and to date I that many signed up.  
We always shoot for a nice variety of 
cars.   
 

 
 
If you have signed up to participate by 
showing your car, please remember 
that you will need to spend a block of 
time manning our CVMC table to 
answer questions or keep Tommy out 
of trouble.  We have slots available 
from Friday through Sunday and I will 
have a sign-up sheet at the March 2nd 
meeting.  Also, to anyone who does 
not want to show their car, please 
consider spending a little time at the 
table as well!  The more people we 
get, the less time everyone will have 
to spend.  
 
Article by: Graham Marsteller 
Photos by: Graham Marsteller 
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For a 10% discount on Labor Charges be sure to 

present your Current CVMC Membership Card 

       
          MCA Report 

 

 
 
 

To comply with our MCA 
charter, our updated 2016 Officers and 
the 2015 December membership 
roster has been forwarded to MCA 
headquarters.  The only roster 
information sent was your name, 
CVMC and MCA membership numbers. 
 

How many of you watched the 
Barrett-Jackson auto auction last 
month.  They also hold seminars on 
collectible vehicles and MCA’s 
President, Jeff Mays, was invited to be 
one of the panelists, along with 
representatives from National Corvette 
Restorers Society, Ferrari and Good 
Guys.  The VP of Good Guys also 
served as a panel member.  Did you 
know that Ford is one of the largest 
sponsors at Barrett-Jackson? 
 

In CVMC’s newsletter is a list of 
this year’s MCA national shows.  Since 
we are celebrating MCA’s 40th birthday 

there will not be an MCA Grand 
National show this year.   
 

I have not heard back from 
other Mustang clubs concerning who is 
going to the 40th or who would like to 
participate in the MORE program that 
was explained in February’s newsletter 
and additional questions and answers 
on benefits not covered on the 
website.  One advantage is leaving 
your Mustang inside the Speedway 
guarded parking and using the shuttles 
service because area hotel parking will 
cost you $25.00 to $40.00 per day 
depending on where you stay.   
 

As a member of MCA you 
receive the professionally written, 
official club publication, Mustang Times 
(MT) magazine is included with your 
membership.  In January’s issue of 
MT, on pages 46 to 49 is a list 
Mustangers who have received their 
coveted Grille Medallion, including a 
few CVMC members (Don Lane, Tony 
Hall, and soon to be listed in next 
Januarys MT will be Michelle Jordon 
and me).  Former member Lonnie 
Tucker and a frequent CVMC show 
attendee Ed Cozak is also listed.  
There are a number of other 
Mustangers on the list including 
National Capital Region Mustang Club 
(NCRMC) members and several other 
Mustangs I have judged over the 
years.   
 

Did you know in the late 60’s 
Ford manufactured an inline Autolite 4 
barrel carburetor that today is very 
valuable selling for around $5,000.00.  
In February’s issue, page 30 to 36 is a 
great article with pictures of this 
carburetor.  As a member is Ford’s ‘X’ 
plan pricing available on all Ford 
products, except the Shelby’s, which 
could result in a savings of hundreds 
of dollars on your new 2016 Mustang.   
 

For those of you receiving 
Mustang Monthly check out the March 
issue, pages30 to 34, for a great story, 
with pictures, on my good friend and 
long time NCRMC member Mike 
Curry’s early 1966 K-Code GT 
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convertible.  I saw Mike at the Grand 
National in Columbus, Ohio where the 
pictures was taken.    
 

The Mustang 6 cylinder Club is 
having their 1st East Coast Regional 
show at the Manassas Museum on May 
7th.  Check out this Face Book club 
that is devoted to just 6 cylinder 
Mustangs of all years.  The nice thing 
about this club, there are no dues and 
the newsletter is online.  The website 
is M6A.  . 
 

Check our newsletter, club and 
Face book websites for upcoming 
parades, shows and cruise-ins in the 
Richmond metro area.   
 
Article By Dave Dickey 
MCA Regional Director 
 
Dave Dickey 
MCA Regional Director 
Phone: 804-730-1450 
E-mail: 
mcadirector@centralvamustang.com  
 
CVMC - MCA Gold Card Judges 
1964½-1966: Don Lane 
1967-1968: Dave Dickey 
1965-1970 Shelby’s: Rick Noctha 

 
CVMC – MCA Certified Judges 
1964½-1966: Dave Dickey 
1964-66: Rick Nochta 
1966: Karen Lane 
5th Generation: Tony Hall, Dave 
Dickey, David Lythgoe, Michelle Jordon 
& Dave Thomas 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

        You always save the best for 
last.  There is simply too much to list 
for this event but I do know we have 
conference calls every two weeks to 
keep up with the changes.  This event 
will offer the following:  

A.  Three days of on track of the full 
course configuration of 3.27 miles. 

B.  Friday night social - we'll be 
playing video and a slide show of the 
days' happenings during dinner. 

C.  Saturday Mustang and Ford show - 
Any Mustang, any Ford 

D. Saturday night banquet - Guest 
speaker, Frank Moriarity, author of  
Iron Fist Lead Foot will be peaking our 
interest with his experiences with the 
Terminator Mustang.  I'm sure there 
will be lots of questions at that dinner.  
There will also be a host of door prizes 
given away at the banquet.  I can see 
tees, posters, and other Mustang items 
being given away as part of your 
banquet fee.   

We're are also trying to 
organize a burnout/donut contest but 
we'll have details later about that since 
it is in the infant stages.  We've run 
into a couple of snags with this portion 
but we'll try to work it out. 

mailto:mcadirector@centralvamustang.com
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Don't do it on the street, do it 
in a controlled environment.   I have 
to admit that it is fun to watch but not 
very smart because someone could 
and eventually will get hurt.  Don't be 
that guy that messes it up for 
everyone else.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W
Zwv-V24J1Y   

Hotel Information - Please 
contact me for a hotel room if you 
haven't made reservations yet so I can 
submit your name to the track.  Next 
year, we won't be blocking rooms like 
we are this year.  Long story, not 
going to get into it.   Just shoot me an 
e-mail with your room requirements.  

ATTENTION CVMC MEMBERS!!! 

Those who would like to attend 
the show and do some Parade Laps 
Meet Tony Hall at the WAWA on the 
west bound lanes of Hull Street Road 
(U.S. Route 360) near Winterpock 
Road at 7:30am for the road trip to 
VIR. Be sure to register at the SCMC 
website. Use the following link…; 

http://www.svtcobraclub.com/forums/
showthread.php?t=19374  

This is a GREAT time to have a 
little fun at the SCMC Show and on the 
Road Course at VIR. Hope to see you 
at the WAWA no later than 7:30am. 

Article by: Tony Hall 
pastpresident@centralvamustang.com 
 

Richmond Ford 
Phone: 804-358-5521 
4600 West Broad St. 
Richmond, Va. 23230 

www.richmondford.com 

Be sure to present your CVMC Membership 
Card for a Club Discount on parts in their 

Parts Department 
 
Ron Kody 
President 
Richmond Ford Lincoln 
Richmond Ford West 
 
 

2016 Dragon run 
May 1-7, 2016 

 

 
        

You have seen pictures and you 
have heard stories of the ponies that 
slayed the dragon...Are you ready to 
ride and part of the Slayer Crew class 
of 2016? This event will be held over a 
one week period beginning Sunday, 
May 1st. We will be based out of 
Gatlinburg TN, starting and ending 
there each day. There will be 5 distinct 
cruises that are independent of each 
other so you can come for one day, 
two days or all week depending on 
your schedule. We will leave 
Gatlinburg on Friday afternoon to drive 
to Mooresville, NC for this years Blue 
Oval Classic Show. For more 
information, Check out the "Nomad 
Events" Facebook page at 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/no
madevents/?fref=ts. We hope to see 
you there! 

 
       Special Thanks to Michael 
Santangelo of RMR and Mustang 
Nomads for setting up this event. 
 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WZwv-V24J1Y
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WZwv-V24J1Y
http://www.svtcobraclub.com/forums/showthread.php?t=19374
http://www.svtcobraclub.com/forums/showthread.php?t=19374
mailto:pastpresident@centralvamustang.com
http://www.richmondford.com/Default.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/groups/nomadevents/?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/groups/nomadevents/?fref=ts
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I will be leading a group out of 

Richmond on May 1st to meet a larger 
group coming from Winchester, 
Maryland, and beyond. We will travel 
360 to 460 and onto I-81 to meet up 
with them. More info to follow later... 
 
Article by: Graham Marsteller 
Photos by: Graham Marsteller 
 
 

Thanks for Contributing 
To The Galloping Gazette 

 
         Please keep your articles 
coming! Thanks! 
          Ideas for articles are but not 
limited to the following… Club 
Functions; Car Shows that you 
attended; Parades; Restoration 
Projects; Modification’s; Unique 
Mustang’s and or Ford’s; Unique 
people connected with Mustang’s and 
or Ford’s; etc… Please include any 
pictures. 
          With the recent elections, email 
addresses have been switched around 
a little. Mine has been one of these so 
to smooth out the process, Rusty has 
made a new email address.  Please be 
sure to send your articles to: 
Graham Marsteller 
newsletter@centralvamustang.com 
 
CVMC Is Now On Facebook 

& Twitter 
 

   Facebook 
 

 
 
 

          CVMC now has a Fan Page on 
Facebook. To follow us on Facebook 
just type Central Virginia Mustang Club 
in the search and become a Fan. 
          You can also follow CVMC on 
Twitter. Type CentralVAMust in the 
find on Twitter. Hope you will follow us 
with your computer, laptop or smart 
phone! 
 
Article by: Tony Hall 
 
 

CVMC Merchandise 
          

As the weather is turning 
colder, CVMC now has CVMC Winter 
Coats! They have embroidered logos 
on the front a back and are available 
by special order only for $105. Get 
yours today! 

 

 
 

 
George Godsey 
E-mail: ggg69eliminator@yahoo.com 
 
 
 

 
 
 

mailto:newsletter@centralvamustang.com
mailto:ggg69eliminator@yahoo.com
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Rick Nochta has been restoring Mustangs 
since 1985. To better serve the Mustang 
hobbyist, Rick became a MCA certified and 
gold card judge for 65-70 Shelbys and 
Shelby American Automobile Club (SAAC) 
1965 Shelby Head Judge. SAAC asked Rick 
to rewrite the 65-66 Shelby judging rules 
which are used today. For all your Mustang 
needs, call Rick today at 804-321-5383. 
 
 

 

 
March 2016 Car Hobbyist 

News From the Council 
 

The General Assembly is in 
session and the Virginia Association of 
Car Councils website has the listing of 
all auto-related bills at 
http://vaacc.org/legis1.html. I have 
gone through all legislation to compile 
the list of the bills. The most 
interesting bill is HB 1119 sponsored 
by Delegate Nick Rush. This bill is 
what I call the freedom of exhaust bill 
because if it became law you would be 
able to have aftermarket exhaust parts 
on your vehicle as long as the police 
do not think the noise level is 
excessive. Current law only permits 
exhaust parts that do not have a noise 
level above factory exhaust. I spoke 
with the legislative aide for Delegate 
Rush who informed me he didn’t think 
the bill had much of a chance. The 
State Police are against the bill and 
Rush was contacted by SEMA, who 
want to bring back the old decibel 
meter test for exhaust. A decibel 
meter test bill failed years ago and 
there simply isn’t funding for the 
meters. Instead legislators are looking 
at spending money for police body 
cameras.  
 
          I explained to the aide that we 
car hobbyists would like the current 

pre-50 exhaust freedom of choice 
extended to the 1974 model year – 
before catalytic converters and other 
federal emissions equipment was 
required. He asked that I send an 
email with the details and they will 
look over after the session. Delegate 
Fariss and Senator Black sponsored 
the pre-50 exhaust legislation that 
became law last year. Neither has 
responded to my letters or emails 
about a pre-75 bill. I still remain 
hopeful that in the next couple of 
years we will get exhaust choice of 
freedom in Virginia simply because a 
lot of people – and people in the 
legislature – realize that Virginia’s 
exhaust law is outdated.  
 
       Now for the fun part as I list the 
strange and unusual bills that get 
introduced. Keep in mind that most of 
the bills get killed and never make it 
into law (something we can be 
thankful for).  
 
        Bills have been introduced to 
allow motorcycles to have five instead 
of four front lights. It is currently 
illegal to have more than four front 
lights on a vehicle in Virginia. Also a 
bill was introduced allowing 
motorcycles to go over all toll roads 
and bridges without paying any toll. 
Another bill would allow people 21 and 
over to ride motorcycles without a 
helmet – those bills have been killed in 
the past.  
 
       There must be a dozen or more 
bills to allow tickets to be mailed to 
people who pass stopped school 
buses. There has been a lot of talk 
about installing video equipment on 
school buses to stop people from going 
around the stopped buses. I’d like to 
hear from the people who pass 
stopped, lights flashing school buses – 
I want to know why they go around 
them.  
 
       There are a few bills that would 
raise the speeding limit for getting a 
reckless driving ticket from 80 mph to 
85 mph. There is a bill to allow a jury 
to find someone guilty of improper 

http://www.carclubcouncil.com/
http://vaacc.org/legis1.html
http://www.carclubcouncil.com/�
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driving for a reckless driving offense.  
 
       And the bills to fine people for 
smoking in a vehicle with a kid are 
back – this time for kids 8 and 
younger.  
 
       There are a few bills to prevent a 
person registered as a sex offender 
from buying a special license plate 
from DMV. The license plate in 
question bears the legend “KIDS 
FIRST”.  
 
       I didn’t know kids could play with 
toy cars/vehicles on streets where the 
speed limit is 25 or less – a bill would 
end that and prohibit kids with toy 
vehicles from playing on any street.  
 
       Virginia isn’t Europe – a bill has 
been introduced that would require all 
vehicles to burn headlights at all times 
including during the day. I’ve done 
some research on this and places 
where they have this law people 
complain about headlight glare and the 
fact that motorcycles are harder to 
notice. Hopefully this bill will die in 
committee.  
 
       There is a bill to repeal the use of 
the hated photo red traffic light 
program. In the past bills to repeal 
have failed, but we can hope.  
 
       There are bills that would require 
a car dealer to disclose that the vehicle 
for sale has been recalled.  
 
       A motor vehicle bumper bill would 
reduce the required bumper height 
from 14 to 9 inches from the ground. 
If this becomes law then vehicle 
bumper heights must be from 9 to 22 
inches from the ground.  
 
       A bill has been introduced for a 
new special license plate with “STOP 
GUN VIOLENCE”. As you know there 
are many bills in the Assembly this 
session that are both gun control and 
pro-gun. Another license plate bill 
would allow the use of a logo or 
emblem on the Sons of Confederate 
Veterans special license plates. 

“PROTECT POLLINATORS” – this bill 
changes the special license plates for 
Protect Pollinators from nonrevenue 
sharing to revenue sharing and 
provides for the moneys to be 
allocated to the Virginia Department of 
Transportation to aid in the Pollinator 
Habitat Program.  
 
        Civil asset forfeiture is coming 
under fire in Virginia. This program 
allows the police/government to seize 
property even if a person has not been 
charged with a crime. Bills have been 
introduced to prevent the forfeiture 
unless the person has been found 
guilty of a crime.  
 
       There are a lot more bills of 
interest. As a citizen of this state I 
think you should go to 
http://lis.virginia.gov and click on all 
bills and resolutions – take a look at 
what those who are supposed to 
represent you have introduced and 
wish to become law. I’m sure you will 
find several bills of interest. 
 
Article by CCCCV President Fred 
Fann 
 
 

 
 

Professional Appraiser of Antique, Classic and 
Special Interest Vehicles. The price is $75 a car 

when in a group of 4 cars. 757-421-9028 

Yates already at work on 
Stewart-Haas' move to 

Ford 

HAMPTON, Ga. -- The addition 
of Stewart-Haas Racing to Ford in 
2017 will mean an increased workload 
for Roush Yates Engines, the company 

http://lis.virginia.gov/
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/news-media/articles/team-profiles/stewart-haas-racing.html
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that supplies Ford power to teams in 
all three of NASCAR's national series. 
  
       But it means much more than the 
60 or so additional engines the 
supplier will have to produce, 
according to CEO Doug Yates. 
  
       "For us, that's four more top-
notch cars, opportunities to win races 
and championships," Yates said 
Saturday at Atlanta Motor Speedway. 
"But the work starts now because 
we've got to get ready for next year." 
 

 
 
       SHR, which currently runs under 
the Chevrolet banner, fields four full-
time Sprint Cup entries, with drivers 
Tony Stewart, Kevin Harvick, 
Kurt Busch and Danica Patrick. 
Clint Bowyer will take over 
Tony Stewart's No. 14 car in 2017. 
  
       Yates, son of famed engine 
builder and former team owner Robert 
Yates, said his company currently has 
approximately 250 engines in its fleet 
for Sprint Cup teams. 
  
       "We'll start building them up but 
next year, with four cars will mean 
about 60 more engines. … Today we 
build about 750 Cup, XFINITY and 
Truck engines a year. At our road race 
shop we build about 250 a year. 
Obviously we will have to add some 
people. We feel like we have a good 
process, we just have to add volume." 
  
       The benefit, he said, is it will be 
"a good opportunity to allow us to 
bring on more resources for the R&D 
side, more testing, more engineers. 
Just add depth to every department. 
It's exciting. 
  

       "When we brought on (Team) 
Penske several years ago, we were not 
as prepared as we wanted to be … 
there were a lot of long nights, a lot of 
stress. So we're going to try to be 
ahead of that." 
  
       Team Penske made the move 
from Dodge to Ford after the 2012 
season. Dodge left NASCAR on a high 
note; Penske driver Brad Keselowski 
had just won the Sprint Cup title. 
  
       The following year, Keselowski 
finished 14th and teammate 
Joey Logano eighth in points. 
  
       "We've never been afraid to build 
a lot of engines," Yates said. "My dad 
and I have been in the engine 
business our entire lives. That part's 
really not a concern. But we're here to 
win races and championships, and 
there's a lot of responsibility and 
pressure that goes along with that. 
  
       "Roush Yates has been in 
business for 12 seasons now, this is 
our 13th. Between Cup, XFINITY, 
Truck and road races, we've won over 
250 races. With Penske in three years 
we've won 48 races and 20 Cup races. 
But the last Cup championship we won 
was in 2004. So that's really the 
emphasis on us is to go win 
championships and we feel like with 
teams like Penske and Stewart-Haas 
and Roush Fenway and Petty 
(Richard Petty Motorsports), we have a 
really good opportunity to do that." 

 
 

Yates has built winning engines 
for decades, following in his father's 
footsteps. His can recall his first race-
winning engine as if it had been built 
just last week. 
        

http://www.nascar.com/en_us/nascar-tracks/atlanta-motor-speedway.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/sprint-cup-series.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/sprint-cup-series/drivers/tony-stewart.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/sprint-cup-series/drivers/kevin-harvick.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/sprint-cup-series/drivers/kurt-busch.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/sprint-cup-series/drivers/danica-patrick.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/sprint-cup-series/drivers/clint-bowyer.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/sprint-cup-series/drivers/tony-stewart.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/sprint-cup-series.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/xfinity-series.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/news-media/articles/team-profiles/team-penske.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/sprint-cup-series/drivers/brad-keselowski.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/sprint-cup-series.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/sprint-cup-series/drivers/joey-logano.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/xfinity-series.html
http://www.nascar.com/en_us/news-media/articles/team-profiles/richard-petty-motorsports.html


Page 11 

 "It was a huge moment," he 
said. "It was the fall Charlotte race … 
with Davey Allison. That was the first 
one I built all the way through. That 
was just such an incredible feeling of 
accomplishment. It was like 'This is 
just incredible.' That was really special 
to me." 
 
Article By: Kenny Bruce | 
NASCAR.com 
 
 

 
 

For all of your Hardwood Flooring needs 
give Don Lane a call at! 

1-800-379-5353 or 
804-748-0723 

Be sure to present you CVMC Membership 
Card for a $0.05 per Sq. Ft. discount! 

 
 

Upcoming Car Shows 
 
 

National Memorial Day Parade 
Washington D.C. 

 
May 30, 2016 
May 30, 2016 – Monday, Time 
– Start Time 2:00 PM 
The National Memorial Day Parade 
staff have set the date and time for 
this exciting parade.  Event date on 
club calendar and Facebook page.  
We’ll leave on Monday morning and 
meet at: 
 
TA Richmond Truck Stop 
10134 Lewistown Rd 
Ashland, VA 23005 
Time 8:30 AM. 
 
To sign up, please contact  
Kathy McWilliams. 

Phone: 804-512-7403 
E-mail: 
vicepresident@centralvamustang.com 
 

 
 

32nd Annual Ford and Mustang 
Show 

2016 Date Set! 
Date: September 17, 2016  
Rain date: September 24, 2016 
Location: Bass Pro Shops, 11550 
Lakeridge Parkway, Ashland, VA 
Vehicle Limit: 155 cars 
 
New for 2016!  Pre-registrations Only - 
no day of show registrations will be 
taken 
Event date on club calendar and 
Facebook page 
Announcement will be made once the 
registration website is available 
 

 
 

 
 

http://search.nascar.com/search?q=kenny+bruce
mailto:vicepresident@centralvamustang.com
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For all of your Auto Detailing needs give Mr. Hoff 
a call at! 

Office: 804-355-4633 or 
Cell: 804-387-2638 

Be sure to present you CVMC Membership Card 
for a 10% discount! 

 
 

 
Mustang Club of America 

40th Anniversary Celebration 
 

September 1 - September 4, 2016 
Indianapolis Motor Speedway 

Indianapolis, Indiana 
http://www.mca40th.com/ 

 
MCA 40th Track Activities 

                      
Parade Laps 
-On Sunday, Sept. 4th the track will be 
open for Parade Laps for all Mustangs 
participates-free of charge. 
-We have received a number of 
inquiries from guests considering 
purchasing open track to be able to 
take their vehicle on the Indianapolis 
Motor Speedway track.    
-The open track activity uses the GP 
Track, n0t the entire Indy 500 track.  
The Sunday Parade Laps will be the 
only time the Mustangs will be allowed 
on the entire Indy 500 track and it is 
free.   
-Due to track regulations we can only 
sign up attendees on Sunday.  We will 
have the sign up location information 
in the registration packet.   
-Please remember Sunday is the only 
day to sign up for the free Parade 
Laps. 
 
Open Track 
-We have sold 25% of the open track 
spaces, once we reach 100% of the 
open track spaces sold, that track day 
will no longer be open for additional 
registrations. 
-Jim Chism and members of the Music 

City Mustangs will handle the open 
track duties. 
-Motorsport Registration will be sent 
out to attendees signed up shortly, 
along with open track details posted 
on the event website.   
-Remember if you sign up for three 
days of open track, you receive a 
garage space for those three days 
free.  
 
Auto Cross 
-We are also planning auto cross 
activities.  Details will be announced 
soon. 
 
The Next week 
-Details on the Friday Night World 
Record Mustang Parade attempt.  
 
 
 

2016 MCA Shows 
 

April 15 - April 17, 2016 
Ancient City National 
MCA National Show 
St. Augustine, Florida 
FL - Jacksonville Mustang Club 
http://www.jmcmustang.net/Ancient-
City-National 
 
June 3 - June 5, 2016 
Magic of the Mustang 
MCA National Show 
Reno, Nevada 
NV - Reno Mustang Car Club 
http://www.renomustangcarclub.com/
mc...e-mustang.html 
 
July 22 - July 24, 2016 
Mustangs on the Niagara 
MCA National Show 
Buffalo, New York 
NY- Western New York Shelby and 
Mustang Club 
https://www.facebook.com/Mustangs-
on...1490/timeline/ 
 
September 30 - October 2, 2016 
MCA National Show 
Myrtle Beach, South Carolina 
SC - Coastal Carolina Mustang Club 
http://www.carolinamustangclub.com/ 
 

http://www.mca40th.com/
http://www.mca40th.com/
http://www.mca40th.com/
http://www.jmcmustang.net/
http://www.jmcmustang.net/Ancient-City-National
http://www.jmcmustang.net/Ancient-City-National
http://www.renomustangcarclub.com/
http://www.renomustangcarclub.com/mca-magic-of-the-mustang.html
http://www.renomustangcarclub.com/mca-magic-of-the-mustang.html
https://www.facebook.com/Mustangs-on-the-Niagara-2016-National-Show-1633099253641490/timeline/
https://www.facebook.com/Mustangs-on-the-Niagara-2016-National-Show-1633099253641490/timeline/
https://www.facebook.com/Mustangs-on-the-Niagara-2016-National-Show-1633099253641490/timeline/
http://www.carolinamustangclub.com/
http://www.carolinamustangclub.com/
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Registration is now open.  Check here 
for details: 
http://www.carolinamustangclub.com/
content.aspx?page_id=22&club_id=26
9453&module_id=123014http://www.
carolinamustangclub.com/content.aspx
?page_id=22&club_id=269453&modul
e_id=123014 
 
 

Upcoming Local MCA Events 
 
June 3, 2016 - June 5, 2016 
Carlisle Ford Nationals 
Carlisle, Pennsylvania 
Contact 717-243-7855 for more 
information, or visit the web site at 
http://www.carlisleevents.com/carl
is...ord-nationals/ 
 

 

 
 

Professional Appraiser of Antique, Classic 
and Special Interest Vehicles. The price is 
$75 a car when in a group of 4 cars. 757-

421-9028 
 

Officers 
 

President: Kathy McWilliams 
804-512-7403 

president@centralvamustang.com  
 

Vice President: Graham Marsteller 
804-763-6293 - H 
757-286-3452 - C 

vicepresident@centralvamustang.com  
 

Secretary: Michelle Jordan 
804-397-0026 

secretary@centralvamustang.com 
  

Treasurer: Ron Martin 
804-798-1780 

treasurer@centralvamustang.com  
 

MCA Regional Director: Dave Dickey 
804-730-1450 

mcadirector@centralvamustang.com 
 

Membership Director: Nickie Hannigan 
804-588-8272 

membership@centralvamustang.com 
 

Past President: Tony Hall 
804-337-4807 

pastpresident@centralvamustang.com  
 

 

Directors 
 

Llew Stakes 
804-262-5789 

director11@centralvamustang.com  
 

Tommy Wilson 
804-672-6159 

director10@centralvamustang.com  
 

             Sharon Hazelgrove 
804-272-4007 

director6@centralvamustang.com 
 

David Thomas 
804-364-3381 

director4@centralvamustang.com 
 

Janet Carter 
director9@centralvamustang.com  

 
George Godsey 
804-385-0788 

director5@centralvamustang.com 
 

David Lythgoe 
804-909-0869 

 
Rusty Wiseman 
804-357-6196 

director8@centralvamustang.com  
 

Dwayne 
director3@centralvamustang.com  

 
Johnny McGrath 
804-769-1238 

director1@centralvamustang.com  
 

       Nanette Stanley  
director2@centralvamustang.com  

 
 

http://www.carolinamustangclub.com/content.aspx?page_id=22&club_id=269453&module_id=123014
http://www.carolinamustangclub.com/content.aspx?page_id=22&club_id=269453&module_id=123014
http://www.carolinamustangclub.com/content.aspx?page_id=22&club_id=269453&module_id=123014
http://www.carolinamustangclub.com/content.aspx?page_id=22&club_id=269453&module_id=123014
http://www.carolinamustangclub.com/content.aspx?page_id=22&club_id=269453&module_id=123014
http://www.carolinamustangclub.com/content.aspx?page_id=22&club_id=269453&module_id=123014
http://www.carolinamustangclub.com/content.aspx?page_id=22&club_id=269453&module_id=123014
http://www.carlisleevents.com/carlisle-events/carlisle-ford-nationals/
http://www.carlisleevents.com/carlis...ord-nationals/
http://www.carlisleevents.com/carlis...ord-nationals/
mailto:president@centralvamustang.com
mailto:vicepresident@centralvamustang.com
mailto:secretary@centralvamustang.com
mailto:treasurer@centralvamustang.com
mailto:mcadirector@centralvamustang.com
mailto:membership@centralvamustang.com
mailto:pastpresident@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director11@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director10@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director6@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director4@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director9@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director5@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director8@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director3@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director1@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director2@centralvamustang.com
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Mike Peyton 
804-672-0726 

director7@centralvamustang.com  
 
 

Volunteers 
 
 

Newsletter Editor: 
Graham Marsteller 

757-286-3452 
vicepresident@centralvamustang.com 

 
Web Site/Facebook 

Rusty Wiseman 
804-357-6196 

webmaster@centralvamustang.com   
& 

Kathy McWilliams 
804-512-7403 

president@centralvamustang.com  
 

Club Merchandise: 
George Godsey 
804-385-0788 

director5@centralvamustang.com 
 

Club Promotions: 
Tommy Wilson 
804-672-6159 

director10@centralvamustang.com  
 

Membership: 
Nickie Hannigan 
804-588-8272 

membership@centralvamustang.com  
 

Parades: 
Llew Stakes 

804-262-5789 
parades@centralvamustang.com  

 
Cruises In’s: 
Tommy Wilson 
804-672-6159 

director10@centralvamustang.com  
And 

Llew Stakes 
804-262-5789 

director11@centralvamustang.com  
 

Track Events: 
George Bobrovsky 

804-794-0350 
georgeb427@verizon.net  

 

Spring Show Chairman: 
David Thomas 
804-364-3381 

springshow@centralvamustang.com  
 

Fall Show Chairman: 
Ben Bruno 

show@centralvamustang.com  
& 

Mike Peyton 
804-672-0726 

director7@centralvamustang.com  
 

Judging: 
Dave Dickey 

804-730-1450 
headjudge@centralvamustang.com 

 
Monthly Door Prizes: 

Betty Wiseman 
804-357-6209 

And 
Militza Wiseman 

 
Social Events: 
Gordon Martin 
804-550-3196 

nativeborn@comcast.net  
 

Welcoming Committee: 
Johnny McGrath 
804-769-1238 

director1@centralvamustang.com  
Bill Evans, Janet Chase, Gren Stanley.   

 

Technical Advisors 
1st Generation Mustangs 

 
Sonny Coble 

804-282-4932 
 

Bill Jarvis 
804-262-2137 

 
Rick Nochta 

804-321-5383 
ida58@webtv.net  

 
Richard Jones 
804-740-2096 

jonesauto1951@comcast.net  
 

Dave Dickey 
804-730-1450 

mcadirector@centralvamustang.com  
 

mailto:director7@centralvamustang.com
mailto:vicepresident@centralvamustang.com
mailto:webmaster@centralvamustang.com
mailto:president@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director5@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director10@centralvamustang.com
mailto:membership@centralvamustang.com
mailto:parades@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director10@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director11@centralvamustang.com
mailto:georgeb427@verizon.net
mailto:springshow@centralvamustang.com
mailto:show@centralvamustang.com
mailto:director7@centralvamustang.com
mailto:headjudge@centralvamustang.com
mailto:nativeborn@comcast.net
mailto:director1@centralvamustang.com
mailto:ida58@webtv.net
mailto:jonesauto1951@comcast.net
mailto:mcadirector@centralvamustang.com


2016 Event Calendar 
 

Date Event CVMC Contact Confirmed 
(Y/N) 

March 11-13 Motortrend Show Graham Yes 
Mar 27, 1000 Spring Cruise (like the Fall Leaf Cruise) Sharon No 
Apr 2 Spring Car Show Dave Thomas Yes 
Apr 9 Dominion Raceway Grand Opening  Bill Evans Yes 
Apr 17  National Mustang Day-Stangs and Fangs & 

Team Shelby 
TBD No 

Apr 22-24  SVT at VIR Tony Yes 
Apr 30 Blackstone Cruise & Cruise-In Rusty? No 
May 4-7 Shelby Fest - Jefferson city, Missouri Bill Evans No 
May  Bon Air Parade Llew No 
May Smithfield Car Show Tommy No 
May 14, 5-8 pm  Mission BBQ, second Saturday, monthly Bill Evans Yes 
May 30 National Memorial Day Parade Kathy Yes 
May 30 Sanston Memorial Day Parade Llew Yes 
Jun 3- 5 Ford Carlisle  Yes 
Jun 4 Richmond Ford Cruise-In Michelle Yes 
Jun 11, 5-8 pm  Mission BBQ, second Saturday, monthly Bill Evans Yes 
Jun 25 New Kent Winery Trip Nannette Yes 
June Ford Night Cruise-In Dillwyn Wayne Bryant No 
Jul 9, 5-8 pm  Mission BBQ, second Saturday, monthly Bill Evans Yes 
Jul 23 Ft Lee Car Show Kathy/Oscar Yes 
Jul/Aug  Winery trip Nannette No 
Jul Beaverdam parade Llew No 
Aug Valley Mustang Car Show - Harrisonburg Kathy/Tony No 
Aug 13, 5-8 pm  Mission BBQ, second Saturday, monthly Bill Evans Yes 
Aug McGuire Veterans Hospital? Ray Louth/ Nannette No 
Sep 1-4  MCA 40th Anniversary, Pony Drive Kathy Yes 
Sep 10, 5-8 pm  Mission BBQ, second Saturday, monthly Bill Evans Yes 
Sep 14 Fall Show Goody Bag Night Ben Bruno Yes 
Sep 17 Fall Car Show Ben Bruno Yes 
Oct  Joint Club Picnic Kathy No 
Oct 8, 5-8 pm  Mission BBQ, second Saturday, monthly Bill Evans Yes 
Oct 29? Leaf cruise Tommy No 
Nov Ashland Parade Llew No 
Dec 3 Mechanicsville Christmas Parade Llew Yes 
Dec 10, 1100 Toys for Tots - Fredericksburg  

ToysRUs-3101 Plank Rd to Quantico 
Bill Evans Yes 

Dec 10 Holiday Party Nickie, Nannette No 
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